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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, December 1, 2020
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present:  Devon Leslie, Roger Netsch, Natalie Montross, Veronica McVay & Bonnie Forsyth
Voting Members Absent: Val Cameron, Kristin Brekelmans, Tisha Pleake, Rachel Garner & Darcy Woodland 
Public Present: Lacy Andre, Denise Kalbus, Jess Petter, Elizabeth Crimmins, Nikki Gunn, Christy Porter, Gabbie Ruggiero, Deb Schrader, Sarah Hohanshelt & Joe Burke
Approval of Agenda 

Bonnie moved, seconded by Roger. Motion carried 5-0.
Approval of Minutes (11/3/20)
Veronica moved, seconded by Natalie. Motion carried 5-0.

New Business 

Networking 
Bonnie: The Short Years is offering a workshop  in partnership with therapist, Allison Morlan called Baby Proofing Your Marriage this Thursday from 6;30-7:30pm. You must pre-register and the cost is $10 unless you are a Parents as Teachers (PAT) participant or participated in the Drive-Thru Baby Shower in Norwalk. Another workshop will be offered in January.
PAT families will hold their group meeting virtually tonight at 6:30pm with the theme “Let It Snow.” February’s group meeting will have a theme of Taking Care of Yourself.
Bonnie shared that a new PAT educator will be working with Arabic families as she can also interpret! The Short Years is also looking to hire a Spanish speaking parent educator to serve Perry. Bonnie believes the job posting is on the Short Years website.

Roger: WeLift’s office hours are still Tuesdays and Thursdays from 11:00am-3:00pm, but the staff is willing to meet by appointment outside of those times. WeLift has seen fewer clients than what is typical, but Roger stated the unemployment rate is elevated. If you have any clients that could use assistance with resume writing, interview skills, applying for jobs, etc. please contact Roger and his team at WeLift! 

WeLift is partnering with Connect 2 Careers to help make connections in high schools to promote career readiness. Devon will provide more information. 

Devon: WeLift and Connect 2 Careers are working together to provide high school students (or those recently graduated) with the opportunity to develop soft skills through a training. The training, designed for 14-24 year olds, will last a few days and cover such topics as resume building, mock interviews, interview skills, communication skills, relationship building, etc. More information to come!
Veronica: 1st Five (Warren and Madison) received 6 new referrals since our last meeting. Veronica stated that she thinks this is the most referrals she has received in a month since COVID hit. 
Veronica is preparing an ASQ (developmental screening) virtual training. The training will be available to providers in light of the COVID pandemic as a way of continuing to train them to use the tool to screen children.

Warren County Health Services can also help individuals apply for presumptive eligibility. This will give individuals age 0-17 or that are pregnant insurance for 45 days prior to their application for Title XIX or Hawk-I being processed. 
Nikki: Employee and Family Resources (EFR) is beginning to promote a few campaigns. The Celebrate Safe Campaign encourages individuals to celebrate New Year’s responsibly. The Responsible Gifting campaign warns parents of the potential for the development of problem gambling by buying their minor children scratch off tickets as a gift. The Social Host campaign aims to educate parents about what the laws are surrounding hosting a party where minors are consuming alcohol. Watch for flyers to be sent out soon! 
EFR is looking to implement a curriculum-based support group to teach life skills to school-aged children. Additionally, for preschool and Kindergarten students, EFR is offering the H.A.L.O. program (Healthy Alternatives for Little Ones) which also teaches life skills. Both programs are offered in Warren and Polk Counties, can be held virtually and are evidence-based.

Gabbie: EFR has also been awarded funds to help combat methamphetamine use and the opioid epidemic. Gabbie shared that she does not have a work plan yet, but she will have information and be offering trainings in the coming months.

Denise: Integrated Counseling Solutions has hired several new therapists and a couple BHIS workers recently. All locations have been very busy with most sessions taking place via tele-med. Very few therapists are seeing clients face to face, but are following CDC guidelines. 
Integrative Counseling Solutions still has the CARES grant to use through the end of the year. 
They are continuing to distribute marketing materials and trainings have been offered via Zoom.
CPPC Business/Planning

1. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 

Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

No referrals have been received due to COVID-19. Should we receive referrals now that school is in session, Joe and I will evaluate how best to serve those families.
Neighborhood Networking

Website

CPPC Coordinator is still sending out weekly updates and updates the website daily. 

Meetings

CPPC Coordinator is attending all three provider meetings regularly as well as other statewide meetings and committees via Zoom.
Al’s Pals

CPPC Coordinator completed all visits either in person or via contacting the teachers to touch base. All requested supplies were delivered. 
Miscellaneous
CPPC Coordinator is serving on the fall and spring CPPC Statewide Meeting planning committees. 
CPPC Coordinator is now serving on the CPPC FTM Advisory Committee.
If you are interested in viewing the information from the Families First presentation discussed today, click the following link: https://www.dropbox.com/sh/zhn4lbgrsqnhajj/AADZCoQe3EfdXTQFrZVB4wyba?dl=0.
We will not meet next month. Our next meeting will be February 2, 2021.
Policy and Practice Change

Joe and Sarah are continuing to make adjustments as information develops with the COVID-19 pandemic. Many things have been able to operate virtually.
Shared Decision-Making Team

Parent Partner Updates

No updates at this time.

Recruiting New Members
We currently have one opening for Madison County and two positions open in Marion County. 

If you are interested in making decisions regarding funding in Madison, Marion and Warren counties, please contact Sarah at shohanshelt@gmail.com for more information.

Motion to adjourn at 1:31pm made by Bonnie, seconded by Natalie. Motion carried 5-0. 
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